
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cardinham@tpacademytrust.org 
 www.cardinhamschool.co.uk   

Telephone: 01208 821326 

 

  

CARDINHAM, BODMIN,  

CORNWALL,  

PL30 4BN 
  

Newsletter: 16 
 

Monday 3rd June 2024 
 

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

Grow your mind; aim high.  
 

 Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

 

Dear Cardinham Families,  

Welcome back! I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable half-term break, filled with quality time with loved 

ones. As we step into the second half of the summer term, I am excited about the opportunities and 

adventures that lie ahead for our school community. 

This term is always a special one, filled with energy as we approach the end of the academic year. Whether 

it’s academic pursuits, sporting events, creative endeavours or community projects, there is much to look 

forward to. 

A few reminders before we get started this term. Extra-curricular clubs start this week with the exception 

of Thursday’s Quick Cricket Club – due to staff training, this will recommence next week Thursday 13th 

June. 

Also, a reminder to Key Stage 2 parents that information regarding the TPAT Music Extravaganza came out 

at the end of the half term. Only pupils who have volunteered to take part have received a letter – please 

return the slip by tomorrow confirming whether your child is able to take part. More information will follow 

as soon as we have final numbers.  

Finally, remember that we have an INSET Day planned for this Friday 7th June. School will be closed to all 

pupils.  

As always, please do not hesitate to get in touch if you have any questions. 

Best wishes, 

Dave Jones  

Headteacher 

Swimming Updates 

The first Deer Class swimming session before half 

term was a huge success - thank you to staff and 

parents for ensuring this ran so smoothly. Just a 

quick note, there will be no swimming during Year 5/6 

camp on Wednesday 10th July. 

   

School Defibrillator 

A message to our community that Cardinham 

School now has a defibrillator kept within 

school. In the event of an emergency that is 

during school hours, this can be accessed by all 

– please do not hesitate to contact a member 

of the team if it is required. 

     

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 PE for Summer 2 

There are a few changes to the PE 

arrangements this half term. Please 

see below for an updated timetable for 

what pupils need to be wearing on 

certain days. Note that Deer Class 

have an increased amount of PE this 

term. See teachers with any questions. 

  

Outdoor Learning and PE Clothes 

Proper attire is essential for safety, comfort and participation in these 

activities. Here's a friendly reminder about the correct attire. 

PE Kit: trainers with non-marking soles for indoor activities; comfortable, 

breathable clothing suitable for movement; no jewellery or accessories that 

may pose a safety hazard. All in school colours – black shorts and a white, 

green or black t-shirt Cardinham School – WOVINA 

Outdoor Learning Clothes: please check the forecast for each week and come 

prepared for changing weather. Each week, clothing must cover all legs and 

arms, be suitable to be dirtied or muddied during outdoor activities and 

footwear must be closed-toe shoes suitable for outdoor terrain. 

 
 

Key Stage 2 Residential Meetings 

A quick reminder that the Key Stage 2 Residential 

Information Meetings are this week. See our list of dates 

below for the date and times. We have scheduled these on the 

same date for parents/carers who have children attending 

both camps. We hope to see you there. 

   

 Sports Day Information 

Sports day will again take place in the morning this 

year. We anticipate the first race to begin at around 

9:20am. Some chairs will be provided but please bring 

your own to avoid missing out. All pupils are to come 

to school in PE kit and wear a t-shirt of their house 

colours (red, yellow or blue). See class teachers if 

you have any questions. 

    

 Cardinham Sports Club – Tennis Membership 

Cardinham School are members of the 

Cardinham Sports Club. Pupils at Cardinham 

School can join for a reduced rate of £5 per 

pupil! With this membership, you will be able to 

use the tennis court. Membership forms can be 

collected from the school office.  

     

Sun Cream in School 

If sun cream is 

brought into school, 

please can it be 

labelled and handed to 

the class teacher at 

the start of the school 

day. Pupils will then be 

able to access this 

throughout the school 

day if needed. 

       

https://www.wovina.com/collections/cardinham-school-76-c


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 2023/2024 

Tues 4th June 

Key Stage 2 Residential Meetings: 

- Fox Class (Year 3/4) at 2:45pm 

- Deer Class (Year 5/6) at 3:15pm 

Fri 7th June INSET DAY 

Mon 24th June Sports Day 

Weds 26th June Squirrel Class School Trip to Museum 42 – more information to follow 

Thurs 27th June Sports Day Back Up 

Mon 1st July Whole School Transition Day – more information to follow 

Tues 2nd July ‘TPAT Music Extravaganza’ – Selected Key Stage 2 Pupils 

Thurs 4th July Year 3/4 Residential 

Fri 5th July Friends of Cardinham School Quiz. 7pm Start. Save the Date. 

Mon 8th July Year 5/6 Residential 

Thurs 18th July Year 6 Leavers Treat 

Mon 22nd July No Extra-Curricular Clubs this week 

Tues 23rd July Year 6 Leavers Assembly @ 9:15am 

Weds 24th July End of Summer Term. Pupils collected at 2pm. No After School Club. 

INSET Days 2024/25 

- Monday 4th November 2024 

- Friday 6th June 2025  

- Monday 21st July 2025 

- Tues 22nd July 2025 

- Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

* Term Dates for next academic year can be found on the next page. 

Pressed Flowers   

We're collecting pressed flowers for the Cardinham 

Village Gardening Club's Competition. We will be 

creating bookmarks, greetings cards and/or pictures. 

Our entries will be no bigger than A5 so please make 

sure your flowers are a suitable size. Please ensure all 

flowers have been brought in by Friday 12th July – feel 

free to bring them in sooner if you have them ready.  

        

Gardening Club Donations 

Gardening Club are looking for your help as 

they are seeking a few items. They would like 

an old sink which can be used for a mud 

kitchen and small toy fairies that can be used 

during break and lunchtime. See Mrs Smith if 

you can help. Thank you.  

 

Bodmin Beast Donations 

A huge thank you and well done to four of our students 

(Olive, Teddy, Joseph and Charlie) who marshalled the 

recent Beacon Beast Marathon. For their hard work, 

they earned a fantastic £100 for our Friends of 

School. Great work! 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please buy in advance from Lanivet Parish centre or by emailing lanivetfc@gmail.com



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The entitlement criteria for automatic payments from the Household Support Fund is 

changing. 

  

In order to be entitled to a payment from the Household Support Fund scheme in 2024, you 

must be responsible for at least one child and on 3rd June 2024 either: 

 
 

 be entitled to Council Tax Support or 

 have been placed in emergency accommodation by the Council 

 

You will receive £80 per child. If you are already in receipt of Council Tax Support, 

then you don’t have to do anything else – you will receive your payment 

automatically. 

 

To find out if you are eligible for Council Tax Support, please check the information 

here https://www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators .  

 

You can make a claim for Council Tax Support by using this 

link https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-

council-tax-support/  

It is important that you submit your application by 31st May 2024. 

 

You may also be entitled to help from the Household Support Fund via one of the 

Household Support Fund partners. Their details can be found 

here https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/household-support-fund/ 

  

Why have we made this change? 

 
 

Because entitlement to Free school meals has been protected since 2018, parents of children 

who are entitled to free school meals aren’t always still on a low income. By using our 

Council Tax Support data, we can ensure that the Household Support Fund awards are going 

to parents who currently have a low income and are struggling with the increased costs of 

running their home. By better targeting the awards, we are able to help families with children 

of any age, rather than just school age children. 

 
 

Families of children in receipt of free school meals can still access help through the 

Time2Move holiday programme. This scheme offers fun physical activities, games and wider 

activities plus a meal for all children during the main school holiday periods. 

  
 

https://www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-council-tax-support/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/council-tax-support/apply-for-council-tax-support/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/benefits-and-support/household-support-fund/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


